**********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *****************************************************
February 20, 2011
Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, February 19, 2011


4:00 – Mass for the People
Sunday, February 20, 2011
 8:00 – Timothy Brophy – Month’s Mind
11:30 – Bonnie DeCosta – Birthday Remembrance
Saturday, February 26


4:00 -- John Pohl – 3rd Anniversary Mass

Sunday, February 27


8:00 – Mass for the People


9:30 – Stephen Hopkins – 12th Anniversary

           11:30 – Anointing Mass
Important Dates

Sat. & Sun 2/12 & 2/13 – Valentine Lollipop Sale
Sun. 2/27 – 11:30 Mass -- Anointing Mass

Wed. 3/16 – Finance Council – 7 pm Rectory

Fri. 3/18 – Irish Night Fund Raiser
Each year, thousands of people across the Archdiocese experience the Risen Lord through the programs and services supported by the Catholic Appeal. Our own parish benefits in many ways. God calls us to share what we have to help others. Please plan to participate on Appeal Weekend, March 5-6. For more information please visit:

www.BostonCatholicAppeal.org
WORLD DAY OF THE SICK 

In celebration of World Day of the Sick, anointing of the Sick will be administered during the 11:30 Mass. February 27, 2011.
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DO YOU NEED A “FAITH” LIFT?  LENTEN LONGINGS may be for you. Small groups will meet one evening a week for the six weeks of Lent to focus on the Sunday readings. Please sign up on the posters in the church. For more information call 

the rectory. 508-378-4207

Our Shared Treasure

February 6th Collection:  $5771
Second Collection-Snow Removal: $2795

Grand Annual:  $40,710.
Thank you for your continued generosity
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Are you or someone you know carrying grief and sorrow over past abortions? Project Rachel is the post-abortion ministry of the Catholic Church to help those dealing with the pain of abortion. Project Rachel will offer four “Come to the Waters” post abortion healing retreats this spring: Saturday, February 26, Saturday, March 26, Saturday, May 21 and Saturday, June 5. Locations are confidential. For more information and registration for the date of your choice, contact Project Rachel at 508-651-3100 or help@projectrachelboston.com or visit our website at www.projectrachelboston.com. Trust in the mercy of God
Is your family looking for something new and different to do this summer?  You might want to consider A Catholic Heart Workcamp.  Catholic HEART Workcamp is designed to create a soul- stirring experience to connect with one another, those we serve and to connect with our God.  For more information visit their website: www.heartworkcamp.com or call the Rector
PRAYER LIST
Starting last week the parish bulletin features a “Prayer Request” list.  This is not a list for those who have died.  It is instead, a list for those who are ill and are requesting prayers for healing.  A person may place themselves on the Prayer Request list. Or someone else may request prayers for a friend or a loved one but the person on the list should know that they are on list.  There are many reasons why you may want to request prayers for healing: physical, emotional, spiritual, marital, and family problems all require healing at some time.  Each member of the parish is asked to pray for those on the list.

Thank you to all parishioners, religious education students, and their families for all of the contributions made to the St John Pro Life Baby Shower which was held during January. Donations will assist the Boston Archdiocese and its Pregnancy Help ministry. The free and confidential services of Pregnancy Help is available by calling toll free: 888-771-3914. You may also email: help@pregnancyhelpboston.org. Information regarding services can be reviewed at their website: www.pregnancyhelpboston.org. Of course, anyone needing assistance may also contact Fr. Wally at the Rectory.


Dear Friends,

     This weekend I am fortunate to be able to spend some time with my family in Dennis. I know that my parents are looking forward to having their two “boys” home for a few days as it doesn’t happen very often.  Next week, I will begin my annual retreat at Miramar Retreat House in Duxbury.  In my absence, Fr. Skerry and Fr. Paul will take good care of you. It will be a good opportunity to recharge the spiritual batteries for Lent and Easter.

   I want to bring to your attention the “Prayer List” that will be featured each week in the bulletin.  The list is for all of our parishioners, your family members and friends who are sick or suffering from any physical, spiritual or emotional illness.  All that I ask is that the people who are listed know that they are on this list. 

     St. John’s will celebrate “World Day of the Sick” on Sunday Feb. 27 at the 11:30 Mass.  During that Mass the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick will be administered.  Anyone who is sick, physically, emotionally, or spiritually; anyone who is having surgery or recovering from a serious illness, or anyone of advanced age is welcome to receive this special sacrament. 

     Before you know it, the holy season of Lent will be upon us as March 9 is Ash Wednesday. I would encourage each of you to plan now as to how your Lent will go.  Consider joining the “Lenten Longings” group that is led by Jane Gilbride.  Jane led the RCIA as well as bible and spiritual direction groups for many years. In my opinion, Jane is the best and you would be well served if you joined the “Lenten Longings.”  May be you would like to attend the Chaplet of Divine Mercy on Monday evenings at 6:30. Prior to the Chaplet there will be Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and following the Chaplet there will be Benediction.  Perhaps you may consider attending Mass on Wednesday, Thursdays and Fridays evenings at 6:30. This would be a great opportunity to gather family and friends to remember a loved one who has died. Simply call the rectory to make the arrangements.  Also, after Mass on Wednesdays, the Sacrament of Penance will be available.  

     Finally, I want to thank all of the parishioners who have contributed to the Grand Annual Collection and to last Sunday’s second collection for snow removal.  The G A collection is over $40,000 which is a testament to your ongoing generosity to our parish.  The money is still coming in and I have no doubt we will reach our goal or get very close to it.  Also you contributed $2,795 to last Sunday’s second collection.  As a result of your generosity on a weekly basis and to this special collection ALL of our bills, including snow removal have been paid.  God is good and so are you!
Fr. Wally 
DAILY LENTEN SCHEDULE


MONDAYS –6:30—CHAPLET OF DEVINE MERCY WITH ADORATION AND BENEDICTION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT





WEDNESDAY--FRIDAY—MASS AT 6:30 PM.





CONFESSIONS WILL BE HEARD FROM 7-7:30 FOLLOWIING THE MASS—THESE SERVICES WILL TAKE PLACE IN OUR CHAPEL
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Keep the date open for the:





Parish Irish Night 


Friday, March 18, 2011


7:00 p.m.





Corn Beef & Cabbage Dinner





At the 


Commercial Club


$45 per person


$80 per couple


(Including tax & gratuity)





Entertainment


Fr. Misgiving—comedian


Irish Step Dancers


LOTS OF FUN!!!!





Tickets now on sale after Mass or Call the Rectory


508-378-4207





PRAYER REQUESTS


Fr. Moses Akebule


Joan Hoffman


Betty & Bill DiPietro


Bob Small


Audrey Stevens


Maureen Ronan


Diane Naughton








